

CITY OF GARDEN GROVE

(714) 741-5104

Steven R. Jones

Mayor

Phat Bui

Mayor Pro Tem - District 4

Kris Beard

Council Member - District 1

John R. O'Neill

Council Member - District 2

Thu-Ha Nguyen

Council Member - District 3

Stephanie Klopfenstein Council Member - District 5

Kim Bernice Nguyen

Council Member - District 6

RE: Progress Report—Light Rail: Is Orange County on the Right Track?

Dear Foreperson Carmody:

February 28, 2017

Foreperson

Carrie L. Carmody, Ph.D.

Santa Ana, CA 92701

700 Civic Center Drive West

2016-2017 Orange County Grand Jury

The City of Garden Grove received your request to provide the 2016-17 Orange County Grand Jury with a report on the progress made on recommendations in the 2015-16 Grand Jury Report issued May 9, 2016, entitled, *Light Rail: Is Orange County on the Right Track?* Specifically, the City was asked to provide an update to recommendation R-6, which is cited below followed by a summary of progress the City has made in fulfilling this commitment.

R-6: Santa Ana and Garden Grove should create links on their Websites within six months of receipt of this report that show their efforts to complete the OC Streetcar project and then update these Websites every three months.

As recommended, links have been created in the following locations on the City's website that show the City's efforts in coordination with OCTA and the City of Santa Ana to complete the OC Streetcar project:

https://www.ci.garden-grove.ca.us/ocstreetcar

https://www.ci.garden-grove.ca.us/pw

https://www.ci.garden-grove.ca.us/OpenGov

Additionally, the City continues to work collaboratively with OCTA to ensure consistent information and updates are provided on the City's website to maximize public awareness.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback regarding the OC Streetcar project. If you have any questions, please contact Bill Murray, Public Works Director, at (714) 741-5379.

Sincerely,

Steven R. Jones Mayor